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Gilford Public Library Board of Trustees
Minutes of the January 13, 2021 Meeting

DRAFT
Attending: Via ZOOM Katherine Dormody, Betty Tidd, Alexis Jackson, Diane Tinkham, Jack Lacombe, and Mike Marshall

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am. 
Minutes of our December 9, 2020, meeting were discussed, a motion to accept was made by Jack Lacombe, seconded by Diane Tinkham and approved.
Reports

Circulation
Overall we are down about 9 percent from December 2019 and 8 percent from last month. Overdrive numbers continue to increase and we had more member renewals online. Curbside use has increased and we are receiving positive feedback on the continued service. Wi-Fi and computer usage continues to be significantly down, but this is no surprise with the restrictions in number of patrons and length of time in the building still in place. When school is in session we do get a few after school kids and we have allowed them to “renew” their half-hour in the building after leaving for a period of time.    
Programs
We had 52 people attend virtual programs and at the end of the month we had 2,755 views of programs that were posted online. The most viewed program we had last month was Preschool Story Time with Miss Maria for a total of 672 views.  New virtual story times are starting the week of January 11.     
Volunteers
We had 162 volunteer hours in December, down from 221 last month and 405 last year.  

Budget
Budget FY2021 public hearing is on January 14. There is a zoom option: https://zoom.us/j/98693770709 or join by phone at 1-312-626-6799 Web ID # 986 9377 0709.  
Old Business
A. Building issues - 2021 Landscaping and HVAC contracts were signed. Gilford Well continues to work on the water system. A new pressure tank was installed allowing enough pressure to flush toilets.    
B. Friends – The membership drive was successful. Providing a return envelope made a big difference! They also received a $3,000 donation from a person that is not a library card holder.
C. COVID Procedures and Restrictions – One employee is out for two weeks as their spouse tested positive. After discussion, we agreed to continue our current policy. Diane moved, Mike seconded, all approved. 
D. Town Newsletter – Many thanks to people providing valuable information.
E. Annual Report – Katherine assembled our 2020 annual report for inclusion in the bound 2020 Town Report. As always, it is worthwhile reading.
New Business    
A. Emergency Leave – The town has extended the coverage that was in the CARES act. After discussion we agreed to adopt the supplemental town policy. Jack moved, Diane seconded, all approved.
B. Upcoming Events – A new bilingual (Spanish/English) story time started. The baby storytime is starting this week. Eight people have signed up for the virtual painting class. A new teen program starts Friday. Teens have been participating in a science based TikTok program, and a program based on the internet challenge “Nailed It” starts in February with Gilford Village Store creating the original challenge piece. Story Walk will take place during the February school vacation. Science Wednesday programs start soon.
C. Selectmen Update – January 14 is the budget meeting with an option to join via ZOOM, and the Katherine will provide an update at the February 10 Selectmen meeting.
Move to adjourn at 10:44 by Alexis, seconded by Jack, all in favor.

Next regular meeting will be February 10 at 10 am.
Respectfully submitted,
Alexis Jackson
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